Bobbie Noonan's Child Care

August/September 2021 Monthly Newsletter

13230 Cedar Creek Ct. Homer Glen, IL 60491 708-301-3939 homer.director@bobbienoonans.com

Upcoming Events

August 2 First Monthly Preschool **Tuition**

August 12 Drive-Thru

Meet the Teacher Night

August 16

First Day of School

August 23 & 24 Fire Drills

September 1 Second Monthly

Preschool

Payment Due

September 6

Labor Day- SCHOOL

CLOSED

September 7 and 8

Picture Days

September 22

First Day of Fall September 22 & 23

Fire Drills

September 26

Happy Birthday Johnny

Appleseed!

Happy Birthday!

8/4 Adriana Ricobene 8/5 Chase Ledbetter

8/6 Belle Haas

8/7 Layna Grunder

8/11 Theodore Villeagas

8/12 Briana Gierut

8/19 Austin Weith

8/20 Xander Parvis

8/28 Adalyn Bubash

8/21 Graeme Riley

9/5 Grayson Grabner

9/7 Evelyn Charlton

9/8 Kensie Zywica

9/14 Peyton Ledbetter

9/15 Henry and Max

Lessentien

9/16 Finnegan Hamelen

9/18 Shae Devenney

9/25 Zachary Strange

9/27 Dominick Imeri 9/27 Zara Onapajo

Welcome Back!

We would like to take this opportunity to welcome all our new students and parents. To all our 'old' families...so glad to have you back! This newsletter contains many items of importance for both beginning students and returning students. Please make it a habit of reading each newsletter so you will stay updated on the happenings at school.

Please recognize that the day your child first goes off to school is an important event. Realizing this can help to make it a positive experience. It is the first major separation from the secure and familiar world of home and family. Your greatest gift to your child at this time is your loving support and understanding. Talk positively about school, and encourage your child to ask questions about school. Be sure your child is well rested before coming to school each day.

COVID-19

Please refer to our COVID-19 Parent Packet for policies, and information on the health and safety measures we are taking at our center.

Bobbie Noonan's Staff

If you were unable to make it to our Drive-Through Meet the Teacher Night, we look forward to meeting you, or seeing you again! The directors are Ms. Tara Heilmann and Mrs. Jeanie Porucznik. If you ever have any questions or concerns regarding your child or our program, please feel free to contact us.

Medicals

An updated medical is mandatory for all currently enrolled children. If your child receives any type of immunization please have the doctor contact the school office in writing. If your child has an allergy, please notify the office in writing. All teachers will then be informed of any child with an allergy. In addition, it has become mandatory for all children enrolled in Kindergarten to have a dental and vision exam.



Medicine

If at any time your child needs medicine, please be sure it is a prescription with full instructions listed on the container. We cannot administer over the counter medicine unless it is prescribed by a doctor, and has a written doctor's note with it. The medicine sheet is in the foyer, and must be completed and signed by a parent. Medicine is given at NOON and 4pm ONLY. Make sure to let the teacher/director greeting your child at drop off know about the medicine.

Food Policy

Our food policy on snacks and treats is all-natural. This includes birthday and holiday parties. Any treat sent to school must be additive, preservative, and sugar-free. All food sent to school must be packaged by the store. If unsure of what to send, please check with your child's teacher. A list of acceptable items can be provided.

Cot Sheets/Naptime

If your child naps at school, they will need a cot sheet, which can be purchased here at school for \$9.50. A cot-sized blanket from home is also required. Please remember to label it. Please do not send a blanket or sleepy toy that your child would need to take home each day. We will send the cot sheet and the blanket home to be cleaned the last day of your child's weekly attendance. Please make sure you bring the items back to school on their first day of attendance the following week.

For Every Child, Everyday, Another Adventure In Learning

Late Charges

Any child left in the school after our closing time, you will be charged a fee of \$10.00 for every 15 minutes. Please adhere to the agreed drop off and pick up times as we are staff accordingly. If you are running late, please notify the office.

Sign In/Sign Out-Washing Hands

All daycare children must be walked into the front foyer of the school. A staff member will greet the child and parent, and the parent must fill in a daily health screening. The staff member and parent must wear a mask. If the answer to any of the questions is yes, the child will not be allowed to attend. A staff member will sign your child in daily, and walk them to their classroom. They will be assisted and monitored washing their hands. It is a State Law that all children must be signed in and out daily, and they must wash their hands upon entering the building.

Pre-School Parents

Preschool begins at 9:00AM. We will begin taking children into the building between 8:45AM-9:00AM. Please pull into the circle drive and wait for a teacher to take your child out of the car. The health screening must be completed by the parent and collected at this time. Your car name sign should be displayed in the passenger front window at drop off and pick up. Children will begin to be dismissed from the building at 11:45 AM-12:00 PM. Please pull out of the circle drive to buckle up your child. A state law requires that all half-day parents sign their child in and out each day. Please remember to bring a driver's license when you pick up your child, this is for the safety of all children.

Tuition ONLINE PAYMENTS NOW AVAILABLE! Tuition is due in full on or before the first day of the week your child attends. See updated COVID tuition policy for more details. All daycare parents must pay tuition on the morning of the first day your child attends. If you are a preschool parent, tuition is due the first day of every month, starting with the month of August, and ending with the month of May. As stated in our tuition policy, a \$10.00 late fee will automatically be added by the computer when your tuition is not received by noon on Friday. If you are paying cash, please hand it to one of the directors for a receipt. We accept cash, check, and online Tuition Express credit card and checking payments. Tuition Express is a great way for you to schedule your payments in advance!

School Information/Communication

Please visit our website at www.bobbienoonans.com, to view school newsletters, calendars, menu, and pictures. Bobbie Noonan's Child Care is excited to be GOING GREEN. Paper copies are available upon request. We will also be using the Remind messaging app. This weekly message will include a direct link to our school newsletters and happenings.

Personal Items

Please label ALL clothing, blankets, etc. with your child's first and last name. Hats, jackets, sweaters, etc. have a way of accidentally finding new owners and are never to be seen again. Because we promote an atmosphere of self-help and independence, items may end up on the wrong body. If this should happen, please return the stray item to your child's homeroom teacher. Many children have the same clothing; and we cannot be responsible for items not labeled. **Children are not permitted to bring toys, snack, or money to school.** All children should have at least one set of extra clothing that will be kept at school, in case of an accident or spill. Please make sure to periodically check on the clothing items and make sure that they are for the appropriate season. Due to COVID procedures, please limit what you send with your child, and know that items will be kept here through the week, and sent home on their last day of attendance.



Notes

Please be reminded that the most effective form of communication with the school is a note sent with your child. You will receive a response as soon as possible. You have received a school calendar to keep you well informed of up-coming events, and a parent handbook that explains our school policies. Please save them for your future reference.



Bobbie Noonan's Child Care 13230 Cedar Creek Ct Homer Glen, IL 60491

Phone: 708-301-3939

Fax: (708) 301-2784

E-mail: homer.director@bobbienonans.com

Visit us on Facebook!

Welcome back to all our children! We are looking forward to a rewarding year for all. -The Bobbie Noonan's Staff

We're on the Web!
www.bobbienoonans.com
homer.director@bobbienoonans.com
Check out our Facebook Page!